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Welcome to this edition of our new practice newsletter inspired by the patients who kindly give up some of their time to attend the monthly patient participation groups in practice. The newsletter will aim to keep patients up to date with what is happening in and around the surgery, provide useful contact numbers and also include a little fun with quizzes and other similar content. Appointments

The practice would like to highlight the number of appointments that patients have failed to attend in just 1 month without reason.

During the month of December 2018 the total number of missed appointments came to: 
85
When GP surgeries are pushed to the limit in the current climate every appointment is crucial. These missed appointments could have been given to patients who really needed to see a GP. 

If you cannot make an appointment please ring reception to cancel. Even if it is the same day these appointments can be given to patients that desperately need them.

Thank You
Patient Participation Group
The practices Patient Participation Group currently meets around once a month within the surgery on a Tuesday morning for no longer than 1 hour. The aim is for patients to come together as a group and discuss issues, solutions and new ideas for the surgery. If you think you would like to become a part of the group please ask to speak to Rob in practice or fill in one of the forms available in reception. We would be delighted to welcome new members from all walks of life. Please note though that the group is not a chance to come and discuss your own personal problems or own grievances with the surgery unless of course you think your issue could be affecting other patients too. Minutes from previous meetings are available if you wish to see what the group has been up to and discussing.
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Useful Self-Referral Contact NumbersHealthy Recipe

Ingredients

o   2 Salmon fillets

o   1 cup breadcrumbs

o   ½ cup parmesan or pecorino cheese

o   Teaspoon of balsamic vinegar

o   Teaspoon of Olive Oil

o   Teaspoon of Italian Herbs 

·         Mix the breadcrumbs, cheese, balsamic, olive oil and Italian herbs in a bowl together

·         Place a pan with oil in the oven to warm up at 200deg C

·         Top the salmon with the breadcrumb mixture (not on skin side)

·         Place the salmon on the hot pan skin side down

·         Bake in oven for 15-20 minutes depending on how firm you like it. Make sure has reached an internal temp of 63deg C

·         Serve with New potatoes and veg or you own choice of accompaniments



Back Pain Drop-In Clinic (Physio)
01254 282374

Falls Team at Pendle Community Hospital
01282 804903

East Lancs Hospital Switchboard
01254 263555

Oxygen Service
01254 282370

Podiatry
01254 282370

Sexual Health
01254 736045

Treatment Room at Acorn Centre
01254 282500

Wound Care Team for Housebound Patients
01282 644075

Acorn Treatment Room can be used for any of the
following:

· Wound management and treatment
· Steri-strip, suture or staple removal
· Ear care including wax removal
· Leg Ulcer Management including treatment 

Did you know you can get a referral for a free exercise scheme at the gym if you meet certain criteria? Ask behind reception for more info!



A boxer, concerned about lack of sleep tells his doctor: “My insomnia’s getting worse. Can’t seem to sleep at all” The doctor asks: “Have you tried counting sheep?”
The boxer replies: “That’s doesn’t help at all. Every time I reach nine, I get up…”

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More on Healthy Eating
Healthy eating /cooking sessions to help maintain a healthier lifestyle. Just ring to find out when and where, and if the timing isn’t convenient, to join a waiting list for a more convenient time/venue.

Local Events

	Age UK Health and wellbeing programme
Mondays: Men’s Community Health Group
Saheli Connection Hyndburn 1.30 p.m –3.30 p.m.
Tuesdays:Gentle Exercise for Women
Community Link, Haslingden 11 a.m –12 noon
Wednesdays: Men’s Social Group
Portland Street Community Centre, Accrington
12.30 p.m.-1.30 p.m
Thursdays: Women’s Community Health Group
Saheli Connection, Accrington 1.00 p.m.-3.00 p.m.

All activities open to anyone over 50.
Contact Reaching Communities Support workers on
01282 442526 and 01282 442522 for more info.
	Missed appointments – a gentle reminder.
If you have an appointment
And find you can’t make it.
Then please let us know
So another can take it.
Don’t be a statistic
Displayed on our wall.
Just ring us and cancel,
It’s better for all.

Sometimes you will make an appointment in advance and then decide you need one earlier and ring up before 8 a.m. to get one the same day.

We understand that this happens and we really don’t mind. All we are asking is that as soon as that happens, please inform someone on reception so that we can cancel your original appointment if you don’t need it.


Connect

We want to know what you think about local health care services. Have your experiences been good, bad or mixed?
Your views can help us to make sure those services are of high quality and are the services you and your family need to help you to keep well and treat you if you are ill.
The more views we have – the more your voice can influence health services.
Email us: connect@eastlancsccg.nhs.uk
or contact us on Twitter @EastLancsCCG
Name this object
Welcome to our latest competition. Below you will see an object photographed from and unusual angle. Simply put your answer on a piece of paper and hand it to reception or email it to peterjones040@gmail.com Prize for the first correct answer drawn.
[image: ]

Blackburn Road Medical Practice Privacy Notice
How we use your medical records:
•	This practice handles medical records in-line with laws on data protection and confidentiality.
•	We share medical records with those who are involved in providing you with care and treatment.
•	In some circumstances we will also share medical records for medical research, for example to find out more about why people get ill.
•	We share information when the law requires us to do so, for example, to prevent infectious diseases from spreading or to check the care being provided to you is safe.
•	You have the right to be given a copy of your medical record.
•	You have the right to object to your medical records being shared with those who provide you with care.
•	You have the right to object to your information being used for medical research and to plan health services.
•	You have the right to have any mistakes corrected and to complain to the Information Commissioner’s Office. Please see the practice privacy statement on the website or speak to a member of staff for more information about your rights or to gain a copy of the statement*.
•	For more information ask at reception for a leaflet OR visit our website www.brmpaccrington.co.ukWelcome to Doctor Imran Khan who has joined the practice as a long term salaried GP and will be working at our surgeries on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 










Question and Answer Session
 The latest member of staff to allow me to interview them is Poppy Curtin. Poppy is our new HCA but started at the practice as a receptionist and clerk. Here is her story.

[image: ]Poppy was born in Newport, Isle of Wight in 1997. She had three brothers growing up and jokes:  “Me being the only girl. You can only imagine.”
Poppy attended Dover Park Primary School and then went on to Swanmore Middle School. “We didn’t have a secondary school back then,” she explains. After Middle School, Poppy attended Ryde High School.
“I did leave Ryde High School in year 9 when I came to Accrington,” she relates. I asked her why she would leave such a beautiful part of the country to come here and she explained.
“The reason for leaving the island was because my mum left. There wasn't any particular reason.  I just think she just wanted to move on. I did live with my dad for a few years, but every girl needs their mum; so eventually I followed.”
On arrival in Accrington, Poppy attended Accrington Academy. I asked her what type of student she was and she told me:
“I loved school and the educational environment! I was what you would call a ‘teacher’s pet,’” she laughed.
Poppy stated working at the practice at the age of seventeen as a clerk/receptionist. I asked her if she looked back on that time with fondness.
She replied: “Definitely. I learnt a lot on reception and it’s a completely different role to what I’m doing now. I remember where I came from,” she quipped.
Now, at the ripe old age of 21, Poppy has embarked on a career as an HCA and I asked her what it was that prompted her to make the change.
“I am a very empathetic person and love caring for people. Being a part of the surgery, I felt lucky as it is to have been working here, but when the opportunity arose to become the health care assistant I was ecstatic! Growing up I either wanted to be a lawyer or a nurse. I think it was meant to be!!!”[image: ]
I asked Poppy what changes she had seen in the practice since her first day; she reacted by saying:
“With me? Or the practice? Because the reception has definitely changed!! In terms of myself, I have definitely grown as a person.”
As yet, Poppy is not married but she does have a partner who lives in Kent and whom she met when she was 13 years old. She said:
“Well I say met; we were pen pals. We became best friends but then lost touch for a few years up until about 3 years ago, and we have been inseparable ever since!”
My next question was what she liked about BRMP most.
“We’re like a family at the practice. I actually enjoy coming in to work rather than it being a chore. I always love how quickly and efficiently the clinicians care for their patients.”
I reminded Poppy that I had been at a PPG meeting when she did a presentation on dementia in 2016 and asked her where her interest in the subject first came from.
“Yes, I remember. It was the dementia talk in PPG. Rob was the one who actually sent me on training for that. It was to try and help raise awareness of the symptoms and how to deal with an individual who has dementia. I do not personally specialise in this area, but I do find myself keeping an eye out.”
I asked Poppy whether she envisaged a career in nursing in the future. She told me in no uncertain terms:
“Oh, definitely! I think for the foreseeable future I’m going to continue with my health care assistant role and in about a year or so I’ll start to think about courses etc.”
My next question was: “What does Poppy Curtin do to relax?” Please bear in mind this interview was just before Christmas.
“I am definitely a home bug! I love to stay in, in my pyjamas watching movies (Christmas ones being the favourite at the minute)”
I went on to ask her about her favourite artists and musical genre.
“I don’t really have favourite artists or genres. I listen to quite a vast variety to be honest! If I was to pick a favourite then I’d say Country music. It reminds me of my dad!”
“Favourite films/TV please? I asked her next.
“The Grinch is one of my all-time favourites and I could watch it all year round. I also love to watch series. Nothing in particular at the minute.”
I went on to ask what Poppy liked to read and she told me:
“I absolutely love reading! I remember as a child, I got the Roald Dahl collection and I was ecstatic. Again, I don’t really have favourites, if I see a book that takes my eye, I’ll get it.”
I went on to ask the same question I always do when speaking to someone in a certain career. 
“What advice would you give to anyone, male or female, considering a career in a medical practice?”
Poppy answered:
“Do it!! I personally feel like it’s a very fulfilling job and I am extremely proud in what I do and I haven’t even begun to start. Don’t get me wrong, it can be hard and emotional at times, but overall, I would say go for it.”
When I asked her if she had a mantra in life; a favourite saying that one lives by, she gave me a rather amusing answer.
“I don’t think so? If anything I get mimicked for the things I say on a daily basis because of my accent,” she giggled.
I asked about her qualifications. She told me:
“I have achieved my level 2 and level 3 in business administration. I am now currently doing my Care certificate.”
I went on to ask Poppy about job satisfaction and whether she found her job rewarding. 
“Definitely! I am presented with different things every day and when I solve a puzzle or help a patient then I am over the moon!”
Finally, I asked Poppy about her plans for the future and her answer bore no doubt.
“To stay at the practice and grow in my role.”
I would like to take this opportunity to thank Poppy for taking the time to answer my questions and I wish her every success in the future.

© Peter Jones 2019
Care Navigation
You may have noticed that we now ask for a brief outline of your problem when you call to make an appointment at the practice. This is because we have developed a new role in the practice - called a care navigator - to help you to see the right health professional first time. We have trained a number of staff to take on this new role. Our care navigators will work with you to fully understand what your needs are and ensure that we help you with your problem efficiently and conveniently. Their goal is to ensure that you get the right care at the right time in the right place with the right outcome.
Through specialist training, our team can now offer more choice on who to see in the practice and help you get to the right health professional fast. Our care navigators never offer clinical advice or triage; this is about offering you the choice to see other more appropriate health professionals, often quicker and without the need to see the GP each time.
For example, we often get calls that can be dealt with by an optician, the pharmacist, or the nurse, that you may not be aware of if you haven’t visited the practice in a while.
By working this way, it helps us to free up time for GPs to care for our patients with complex or serious health conditions and it means that you will find it easier to get a GP appointment when you need one. More importantly though, it means you are seen by the most appropriate health professional that is best placed to deal with your problem each time you visit us. The choice is up to you.
Visit the Real Hyndburn website www.hyndburn.realtd.co.uk to find out more about the full range of services available locally.

* * * * *
Prescription Ordering Information
From 9th October 2017 Blackburn Road Medical Practice are offering a new service to our patients. You will now be able to order your prescriptions:
•	Via Online Services - Ask at reception if not already signed up
•	By emailing us at blackburnroad.medicalpractice@nhs.net
•	By bringing your request down in person
•	By phoning the surgery between 11:30am and 6:00pm, Monday to Friday
[bookmark: _GoBack]We are working alongside Community Pharmacies who will no longer be able to order on your behalf. You can still collect your medication from your nominated Pharmacy and they will still be able to deliver your medication to you if you have signed up to their service. For more information regarding collection or delivery of your medication please contact your chosen Pharmacy.
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